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Future Rokeby Site

Construction Newsletter

This newsletter is intended to 
share information on 
construction of our new 
Rokeby Site. 

The project involves the 
construction of a second 
Advanced SCLAIRTECH™ 
technology facility (AST2) to 
be located at the new 
Rokeby Site, adjacent to our 
Corunna Site. 

With a capacity of 
approximately one billion 
pounds of polyethylene per 
year, the facility will allow us 
to continue to grow our 
polyethylene business in 
high performance 
applications and will provide 
greater supply reliability for 
our customers. Construction 
is underway with start-up 
targeted for late 2021.

This project is part of a 
capital investment of 
approximately $2 billion for 
two new significant projects 
for our St. Clair Township 
operations: the new 
polyethylene facility and the 
next phase in the expansion 
of our Corunna Site cracker.

Construction is underway 
and detailed engineering 
work continues, with 
approximately 550 local 
tradespeople currently on-
site.

Construction Progress at Rokeby Site

As summer rolls on, so does construction at the future Rokeby Site! Over 
550 tradespeople are onsite daily to progress foundations, erect steel 
and pave roadways. Construction on the site’s future multipurpose and 
administration building began this month, and heavy and oversized 
equipment are beginning to arrive.

We shared with you in the July issue of this newsletter that construction 
worker traffic is transitioning to the Rokeby Site main entrance at 804 
Rokeby Line. We anticipate this to begin in early September. 

In keeping with our on-site traffic management plan, vehicles leaving the 
construction site have been instructed to travel west on Rokeby Line for 
access to Highway 40. 

Rebar and foundation work continues in the Utilities area.

Construction Activity on Gate #3 Roadway
As part of the Corunna Cracker Expansion Project, 9th Avenue (Gate #3 
roadway) is being widened to accommodate the arrival of the new 
heaters to Corunna Site.

Work is scheduled over the afternoon shift, beginning at 4:00 pm and is 
anticipated to last four weeks. Neighbours may see temporary 
construction lighting and roadwork crews during this time. 

An on-site traffic management plan is in place to mitigate traffic impacts. 
Traffic management plans are continuously monitored should control 
measures need to be implemented to enhance safety and reduce risk. 


